The Gallipolis City Commission met in special, reorganizational session on Saturday, January 2, 2016, at 8:00 p.m. at the Gallipolis Municipal Building, 333 Third Avenue, having complied with Section 9 of the City Charter. Prior to the beginning of the meeting, the City Solicitor administered the oath of office to members, Steven E. Wallis and Michael C. Fulks, for their new four-year terms.

Out-going Commission President Steven E. Wallis called the meeting to order and gave the invocation.

Upon roll call, the following members were present:

Michael C. Fulks, Member Albert "Tony" Gallagher, Member W. Matthew Johnson, Member Steven E. Wallis, Member

Others attending were:
M. Eugene Greene, City Manager
Adam R. Salisbury, City Solicitor
Annette M. Landers, City Auditor/Clerk/Treasurer
Ronnie Lynch Keith Elliott Joy Elliott
Tanya Fulks

Nominations were opened for Vice-President for a two-year term. Mr. Gallagher nominated Mr. Fulks, seconded by Mr. Johnson. Upon voice vote to appoint Mr. Fulks as Vice-President, all votes were yes.

Nominations were opened for President, also for a two-year term. Mr. Fulks nominated Mr. Gallagher, seconded by Mr. Johnson. Upon voice vote to appoint Mr. Gallagher as President, all votes were yes.

Mr. Gallagher spoke of the need to appoint a new member to fill the remaining two years of the term vacated last fall and temporarily filled by Mr. Fulks prior to his election. Members agreed to address this issue at the January 5^{th} meeting.

There being no further business to come before the City Commission, the meeting was adjourned.

Clerk, City Commission

President, City Commission